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LOWESWATER PROJECT

MINUTES OF the 4th LCP Meeting / Wednesday 4th February 2009, 17.30-21.00 / Loweswater Village Hall

Present:

Lancaster research team: Ken Bell (KB), Lisa Norton (LN), Judith Tsouvalis (JT), Claire Waterton (CW), MSc researcher Andrew Shaw.
Outside Speaker: Susan Mackirdy (Environment Agency); Raphael Treffny (Geography Department, Lancaster University).
Participants: Mark Clark, Gilli Goodfellow and Holly Goodfellow, Margaret Jenkinson, Naomi Kerr, Alice Spencer, Neil Spencer, Michael Thompson, Richard Vickers, Jan Collins-Webb and Leslie Webb, & from institutions: Mark Astley (National Trust), Charlie Bradshaw (Environment Agency), Justin Holt (National Trust). 

Total number of attendees: 21
FIRST PART OF THE EVENING:  EVALUATION OF RESULTS OF THE LAST MEETING
21 people came to the last LCP meeting which took place on the 4th of February 2009. Before the meeting begun, a one minute silence was held in honour and memory of Danny Leck from Waterend Farm, who sadly passed away on Tuesday, 3rd of February 2009. Danny played a key role in the setting up and running of the Loweswater Improvement Project, the local farmer’s group formed in 2002, which served as an inspiration to our project in terms of what can be achieved by people acting together. Danny will be sorely missed. 

1. Discussion of the mission statement
The first part of the workshop was devoted to practical matters relating to the LCP. Judith Tsouvalis read out the mission statement of the LCP (see below), which was put together based on observations made at the December meeting by participants regarding the LCPs’ aims. It was accepted without amendment. 

The LCP’s Mission Statement
The Loweswater Care Project (LCP) is a grassroots organisation made up of local residents, businesses, farmers, ecologists, sociologists, agronomists, environmental agencies and other interested parties. We work collectively to identify and address catchment-level problems in an inclusive and open manner. The LCP’s vision is to gain a better understanding of the diverse challenges faced by the Loweswater catchment and together to seek economically, socially and ecologically viable ways forward and put them into practice.

2. ALLOCATION OF THE £35K
Next, the allocation of the £35K available within the RELU project for research proposed by the LCP was discussed.
Participants were invited to send proposals for projects to Judith Tsouvalis by the 20th of March 2009 (or bring them along to the 5th LCP meeting on the 25th of March). It was decided that:
· An outline of the kind of  research activities already funded by RELU would be produced and distributed (via a letter and on the website) to all residents in the parish;

· A letter would be sent to all residents in the parish (together with the above mentioned information sheet on what RELU already covers) together with a funding application inviting people to send in proposals for further research and activities.

From ensuing discussion it became apparent that there is a strong interest in two themes: detergents (present use and alternatives to products containing phosphates), and sceptic tanks (their state / possible impacts on the environment). These might be further pursued using the extra funding available and some interest in a proposal regarding to detergents has already been expressed by two LCP participants.
Apart from these two themes, it was pointed out that we might like to put some of the money into a travel fund (which could be used to fund a coach trip to visit other projects, such as the Bassenthwaite and Windermere ones) etc. Further details on this issue will be provided in the letter to be circulated.
THE EUROPEAN WATER FRAMEWORK DIRECTIVE
After the buffet dinner, there were two talks on the EU Water Framework Directive, one by Susan Mackirdy from the Environment Agency, and another one by Raphael Treffny, a PhD student from Lancaster University. Susan gave an excellent overview of the directive and its strengths and weaknesses, and Raphael’s talk provided a lot of detail on how the directive’s relationship to Loweswater. There were lively discussions and many questions. Information on both talks will be put on our website (www.lancaster.ac.uk\fass\projects\ lowesater). 
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